
NYE 2020 

On New Year’s Eve 2020, London welcomed in 2021 with a unique fireworks, lighting and 
drone show broadcast live on BBC One. 

The special broadcast event was organised by the Mayor of London in place of the annual 
public fireworks display, which could not take place due to the impact of the Covid-19 
restrictions. 

2020 was one of the most challenging years in living memory for both our city and the country. 
The unique 10-minute show at midnight paid tribute to the NHS, who continue to work 
tirelessly to save lives, and heroes like Captain Sir Tom Moore, who lifted our spirits and helped 
raise millions of pounds for the NHS. It recognised the importance and impact of the Black 
Lives Matter movement on millions of people’s lives. The show also looked forward in hope to 
the new year, concluding with a message from Sir David Attenborough. 

The show was watched by a record number of people across the country and world. 

Costs 
The total budget for the New Year’s Eve show was £1.5m.  This was funded through the GLA 
events budget and was substantially less than in previous years. The final costs are not yet held 
– they are still being calculated and will be within the allocated budget.

Further breakdown of this budget amount is not available because a) the final itemised spend is 
still being fully reconciled; and b) release of the detailed costs would unduly jeopardise a fair 
and competitive procurement process being planned for future events. 

Show theme 
2020 was one of the toughest years in living memory for Londoners and people across the 
country. Throughout such a difficult period Londoners have stood together and supported one 
another. The creative theme of the show reflected what happened this year and the spirit that 
kept Londoners going. These moments included the fundraising efforts of Captain Sir Tom 
Moore, the public support for the NHS in its efforts to fight Covid-19, the importance and 
impact of the Black Lives Matter movement for racial equity, and the culmination of the UK’s 
withdrawal from the EU. 

Sections within the drone display were designed to show recognisable images which best 
represented some of these themes. This included the NHS logo, an image of Captain Sir Tom 
Moore waving, a nightingale for the Nightingale Hospital, and also raised fists, a long-
recognised symbol of solidarity and support which was prevalent across the city this year as 
London once again proudly stood united against racism. 

The Mayor gave final approval for the show during December. 

The event was produced on behalf of the Mayor of London and the GLA by Jack Morton 
Worldwide. Companies involved in delivering the core creative elements of the show were On 
the Sly, Titanium Fireworks, Durham Marenghi Lighting, Signify and SKYMAGIC 

Fireworks 
The fireworks used in the display were on a much lower scale to those used in previous New 
Year’s Eve events.  Environmental assessment of the fireworks identified that the combustion 
by-products of the display (NOx, CO, CO2, and SO2) were reduced to 31% of those created by 
the previous New Year’s Eve display. These calculations are attached. 

The GLA does not hold information about how the fireworks were transported, or from where. 






